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Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)

To: Loretta Carstens (adpce.ad)
Subject: RE: EPA, ADEQ, Paradise Valley Waste Water Treatment Plant, Roland Cutoff Road, 

Pulaski County, Arkansas   (Osage Project # 2223-1792AR-10)

 

From: Luke Morris [mailto:luke.morris@osagenation-nsn.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, December 1, 2022 6:13 PM 
To: Loretta Carstens (adpce.ad) 
Cc: Alan York (adpce.ad); Colleen A. Bell 
Subject: EPA, ADEQ, Paradise Valley Waste Water Treatment Plant, Roland Cutoff Road, Pulaski County, Arkansas 
(Osage Project # 2223-1792AR-10) 
 
Greetings, 
 
Osage Nation is writing to inquire about the requested Phase I archaeological survey for EPA, ADEQ, Paradise Valley 
Waste Water Treatment Plant, Roland Cutoff Road, Pulaski County, Arkansas. Osage Nation Historic Preservation Office 
(ONHPO) participated in the first comment period for this project, and requested a Phase I survey to prevent direct effects 
to known Osage burials. Unfortunately, no correspondence has been received from ADEQ.  
 
Can you comment on NHPA Section 106 correspondence to Osage Nation regarding this project, and is there an 
anticipated Phase I cultural resource survey as previously requested? Please forward this email if another project 
contact is more appropriate. 
 
Should you have any questions or need any additional information please feel free to contact Luke Morris via email at 
luke.morris@osagenation-nsn.gov. Thank you for consulting with the Osage Nation on this matter. 
 
Best regards, 
Luke Morris 
Archaeologist, MA 
Osage Nation Historic Preservation Office 
627 Grandview Avenue,  
Pawhuska, OK 74056 
Fax: (918) 287-5376 
 

 
 

Starting October 1, 2022 the Osage Nation Historic Preservation Office is changing the project notification process. All 
project notifications and reports must be emailed to s106@osagenation-nsn.gov Include the Lead Agency, Project 
Name, and Project Number on the subject line. 

IMPORTANT: This email message may contain confidential or legally privileged information and is intended only for 
the use of the intended recipient(s). Any unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, distribution, copying, or the taking 
of any action in reliance on the information herein is prohibited. Emails are not secure and cannot be guaranteed to 
be error-free. They can be intercepted, amended, or contain viruses. Anyone who communicates with us by email is 
deemed to have accepted these risks. Osage Nation is not responsible for errors or omissions in this message and 
denies any responsibility for any damage arising from the use of email. Any opinion and other statements 
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contained in this message and any attachment are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent 
those of the Osage Nation.  


